Outdoor Recreation Taskforce Meeting June 12, 2006

The Outdoor Recreation Taskforce met with the Pownal Recreation Committee and the Recreation Implementation Committees Monday night at the Town Office. These two groups have fairly specifically defined areas of responsibility; the Recreation Committee operates the Summer Recreation Program at the Elementary School, and the Implementation Committee is charged with developing opportunities at the Alan R. Strobridge Recreation Complex at the former Tannery site.

We spent some time getting to know each other and where individual and group interests and responsibilities lie, and how we all can communicate and cooperate for the advancement of recreation opportunities in Pownal.

In discussing recreational “wish lists,” the following were expressed:

Family activities

Skateboard Park

BMX (human powered) bike track

Dirt bike/4-wheeler trails

Mountain bike trails

Outdoor movie series

“Record Hops” (obviously an older member of the crowd!)

Hoosic River walk

Trail heads for the Long and Adirondack Trails

Inventory and mapping of Pownal trails

Developing the former Bartel’s Lodge property into a park

The focus going forward is to:

Quickly create recreational events at existing venues

Quickly and inexpensively create new recreational facilities

Use the above to create excitement and momentum for medium- and long-term plans

With all the above in mind, those in attendance decided to:

Immediately begin identifying and mapping existing trails with the assistance of the Bennington County Regional Commission. This effort will be under the leadership of Matt Barlin (823-4094, mattyb@alum.mit.edu).

Begin planning the first in what could become a series of outdoor family movies. (Peter Hopkins, 823-5405, gopownal@adelphia.net)

Create “The Town Green” park at the former Bartel’s Lodge property in Pownal Center. This property of approximately 2 acres lies to the south of the Town Offices and is bounded by Route 7 to the east and Center Street to the west. It has two asphalt tennis courts currently not in use, as well as areas of gently sloping and flat lawn. It was suggested that the family movie series could be held here with a minimum of clean-up and set-up. Other suggestions for The Town Green included installation of horseshoe pits, bocce courts, handball courts, a fire pit, and barbecue grills. The park might also be appropriate for winter use with a skating rink and curling lanes, and the possibility of a family sledding hill. Plans will be developed for a Pownal Winter Carnival.
Anyone wishing to participate in planning for The Town Green or assisting with events or facilities, can call Peter Hopkins (823-5405, gopownal@adelphia.net).

Nature Conservancy Program July 15 at Strobridge Complex
On Saturday, July 15, at 1:30 p.m., the Pownal Recreation Implementation Committee will host an “Invasives Walk” at the Strobridge Complex. Rose Paul from The Nature Conservancy will lead the walk to teach the public to identify, control and eliminate Vermont Invasive Plants (garlic mustard, Japanese knotweed and invasive honeysuckle have been identified at the property). The program is sponsored by the Bennington Area Master Gardeners, The Recreation Implementation Committee and The Nature Conservancy.
